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	Subject:
	Madison Park Homeowners’ Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	October 8, 2012

	
	Time:
	7:30 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	Jeremy Podjuban, Sales Representative, and Michael T. Norton Jr. SR Branch Mgr Liberty Mutual Insurance
	27 members

2 speakers
1 CMPD officer

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	


Welcome:  Meeting brought to order by Martin Doss, President at 7:30 pm

President Doss thanked everyone for coming and then turned the meeting over to our CMPD Community Service Officer Katie Schwartz who provided our monthly Crime Report covering the period from 09/11/2012 to 10/07/2012.
	Date
	Address
	Incident Type
	Clearance Status

	12-SEP-2012
	5000 FURMAN PL
	Communicating Threats (against person)
	Ex-wife made threats over the phone to ex-husband

	16-SEP-2012
	500 EBB PL
	Non-aggravated Assault
	Roommates got into an physical altercation, victim had visible signs of injuries

	18-SEP-2012
	5300 MURRAYHILL RD
	Residential Burglary
	Unknown suspect broke into residence, took flat screen TV and jewelry – front door entry

	20-SEP-2012
	5000 MURRAYHILL RD
	Aggravated Assault-Gun
	Victim advised that he was shot in the leg by an unknown subject as he was returning to his residence

	21-SEP-2012
	5300 FURMAN PL
	Communicating Threats (against person)
	Victim (parent of suspect) stated suspect made threats towards her

	27-SEP-2012
	5000 BAYLOR DR
	Non-aggravated Assault
	Victim reported that the listed suspect assaulted him by shoving him around – Wild Bill AGAIN

	02-OCT-2012
	5400 WEDGEWOOD DR
	Communicating Threats (against person)
	Female suspect made threats against on again, off again boyfriend, also broke several dinner plates and punctured the victim's vehicle's tires with nails

	02-OCT-2012
	5600 MURRAYHILL RD
	Larceny-Other
	Suspect stole the victim's Boston Red Sox hat from the victim's home

	02-OCT-2012
	4900 BAYLOR DR
	Residential Burglary
	Resident left key under the mat for visiting family member to use, family member came home found key in key lock – suspect(s) took TV, lap top, camera, jewelry, coins/spare change

	04-OCT-2012
	5200 MURRAYHILL RD
	Residential Burglary
	Vacant property, cooper wiring taken from AC unit and water heater


NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.
As a result of the above incidents Officer Schwartz provided the following advice:

· Officer Schwartz indicated that the shooting on Murrayhill is still under investigation as a result of the injured party continually changing his story of what, and where the shooting occurred, and who was around. 

· Do not leave keys under mats.  There are several devices you can find in catalogs, on the Internet, etc. that you can use to hide keys that are more secure.

· A resident asked about communication to the neighborhood concerning these type things.  Officer Schwartz stated that they do have the Reverse 911 system for a variety of emergencies (missing children, a life threatening situation, etc.); however, it is not used for property crimes and is currently not set up for sending notifications to cell phones.  She will check and get back to us on when cell phone capability will be added to this system. 
Officer Schwartz provided information on two incidents that occurred today (Oct 8th):

· Marty Doss observed an individual in front of his house first standing and then sitting on the curb shortly after 11 am.  He was wearing a dark hooded shirt.    He called 911 and by the time police arrived about 15 minutes he had left on foot.   Later that evening when getting ready for the HOA meeting as he left he discovered the guy once again sitting on his property line.  He circled home and once again called 911.  This time he followed the individual at a distance and saw him go across Tyvola Rd. and then between two homes.  Result was that the police identified the individual as a young man who lived on Seacroft that did not have access to the Internet. They had dealt with this issue before.  He wanders the neighborhood and finds a free Wi-Fi connection that does not require a password, and would then connect and play games on his cell phone.  This individual was released to his mother.

· An attempted residential burglary in the 4500 block of Longwood.  A neighbor indicated they had seen a white cube car with Florida tags pull out of the driveway.  The resident does have an alarm system that did activate.  While the police were writing up this report they received a call concerning another residential burglary and a similar car on Fairbluff across Woodlawn Rd.  Police did chase the vehicle, it crashed and three individuals escaped on foot.   This resulted in an extensive search involving the police helicopter, canine units and patrol officers.  However, no arrests were made as a result.

A resident asked if there were statistics that indicate that homes with alarms were burglarized less frequently than non-alarmed homes.  Officer Schwartz indicated that they did get to homes with alarms faster since the incident would be reported before the resident returned home at the end of the day.  However, this is hard to say and would depend on the alarm company response, weather, and many other factors.  Officer Schwartz did tell everyone that they should record serial numbers of belongings so that when found the items can be returned to their rightful owner.  Also, take pictures and keep records in a safe place or give these records family members.  

Officer Schwartz again reminded everyone to please call 911 if they see anything suspicious so that the police can check it out.  President Doss noted that we had the forms to record you serial #’s on our meeting entry tables. 
Guest Speakers – Jeremy Podjuban, Sales Representative and Michael Norton Jr., Branch Manager, Liberty Mutual Insurance. http://www.libertymutual.com/JeremyPodjuban
Jeremy provided a little background on himself (he is from Hawaii, went to college in Washington state and has been in North Carolina for 8 years.  He indicated they do give additional discounts on insurance policies to Madison Park residents. We are set up as a group with Liberty Mutual which enables them to provide the Madison Park Discount.  Tonight Jeremy discussed Auto Insurance 101 and how important it is to have the right coverage.  They provided a handout to the group concerning Auto insurance and discussed various areas of an auto insurance policy such as:

· Bodily Injury - The minimum coverage in North Carolina is 30/60 meaning a maximum of $30,000 per person and $60,000 per accident.  

· Property Damage - The minimum coverage for Property Damage in North Carolina is $25,000.

· Uninsured Motorist Bodily Injury – The minimum coverage in North Carolina is 30/60.  This coverage is for the insured.

· Uninsured Motorist Property Damage – The minimum coverage available in North Carolina is $25,000.

· Comprehensive – Covers such things as trees falling on your car, deer hitting your car, theft, fire, hail, windshield, rock damage, etc.

· Collision – Coverage for the insured car repair.  Depending on the cost and age of the car and individual situation as to whether this coverage is cost effective.

· Towing and Labor – Jeremy indicated this coverage is not expensive and if you have AAA coverage gives you a second option.

· Rental Car – Jeremy indicated this coverage is not costly to have added. 

You the insured need to make sure you have the right coverage for your situation.  Whatever coverage you have, the accident cost over the insured amount would be the responsibility of the insured.  And they could garnish wages, or put a lean against your home’s equity.

You can also get what is known as an umbrella policy. However, to obtain umbrella coverage the minimum is $250,000/$500,000 for Bodily Injury and Uninsured Motorist Bodily Injury.

They also have what is known as single limit policy. 

A resident asked about Unfair Claims Settlement.  Michael Norton indicated that they are bound by North Carolina Department of Insurance who writes the laws for the state. They do have licensed adjusters to settle claims.  Their goal is to have a satisfied customer by replacing fairly, equitably, and quickly damage suffered by the homeowner.  

Another resident asked about No Fault in Georgia.  Jeremy indicated that North Carolina is not a No Fault State.

To end the presentation Jeremy and Michael held a drawing for a $25.00 Gas Gift Card won by Jo Ann Means. 

Stratford Richardson YMCA Legacy of Coaching Awards

President Doss attended the awards on 9/11/2012 at the YMCA on West Blvd.   Speaker was Max Siegel, CEO of USA Track & Field & founder of Revolution Racing and NASCAR’s Drive for Diversity Initiative.  Two coaches were honored Brian Tate a volunteer coach at the YMCA and Stephen Joyner Sr. Head Basketball Coach at Johnson C. Smith University.   The YMCA has sponsorship opportunities for their 2013 Youth Sports.  You can contact Anthony.grillo@ymcacharlotte.org or 704-716-4853 if you or your business might wish to consider being a sponsor.  You can sponsor a single child, a whole team or an entire season. Amounts start as low as $25 to send a child to the sports clinic at the YMCA Stratford Richardson.  

Thanks to City Council Member Beth Pickering

Councilman Pickering responded to one of our residents concerns over a neighbor’s trees.  The resident had contacted President Doss stating that he had already had to pay to remove limbs that fell from trees in his neighbor’s rear yard.  Code enforcement does not have codes on the books to address trees in the rear yard for the most part.  Landscape management under section 21 states trees must be maintained in a healthy state.   Councilman Pickering had the city arborist come to take a look after she took time to speak and visit the homeowners that were concerned about the trees.  Don McSween reported the tree was not dead, and that he didn’t think it threatened the home.    

Don McSween
City Arborist
701 Tuckaseegee Road 
Charlotte, NC 28208
704-336-3459 

Note to our Madison Park Residents

Trees that are dead or damaged in front yards that threaten the ROW / Streets are easier to have addressed.  Trees in the ROW can be removed by City of Charlotte if dead or diseased without charge to you.  This includes stump grinding.  Trees in rear and side yards that threaten Duke Energy lines can sometimes be addressed by them.  Residents are encouraged to keep their trees in good shape.  If residents have an issue the best thing to do is send certified mail alerting the neighbor to a dead or diseased tree.  That way if you put them on notice and they fail to take action, you will have some recourse through the courts. That is if it does fall, and ends up causing you damage.     

Yard Sale at Wedgewood Church

After two months of seeking those interested in having a yard sale at Wedgewood Church, we found the interest was too low to take advantage of the Churches offer.   Thanks to each of you that responded.  Perhaps in the future something can be arranged along the same line.  Thanks to Wedgewood Church and Rev Dr. Chris Ayers for the offer. 
The Reverend asked that we share the following news. 

· The first Sunday of November they are honoring breast cancer survivors, and those who work on a cure for breast cancer.  

· The first Sunday of December they are honoring Char/Meck workers - fire police teachers, etc.

For additional information: http://wedgewoodchurch.com/
Madison Central Park Work Day 9/22/12

A big *THANK YOU* to everyone who participated in the workday on Saturday 9/22/12 at Madison Central Park and Pinewood Elementary!  With absolutely no grant money on the line we had over 50 people show up and plant, weed, haul, sweat, dig, saw, prune, rake, laugh and really make a difference in our community and the Pinewood Elementary campus.  The areas that were focused on included the Walking Path, New School Rose Garden (next to the main school entrance), and the Pinewood School Gardens (on the backside of the school) all look great and benefited from the focused effort on Saturday! Madison Central Park has continued to become a community space for our neighborhood and a more inviting portion of the Pinewood Elementary campus.  

Thanks to Jarrod Karl and his wife Mary of Currituck Drive for donating the new roses from their home to the school. 
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    Refurbished Rose Garden          Reclaimed Walkway              Weeded and mulched 

                                                                                                        Vegetable Gardens
NOTE: A pitchfork was left at the vegetable gardens at the back of the school on the workday.  Owner should contact Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com with a description to claim.

Update: We learned last week that a resident had gone door-to-door collecting money for trashcans at Madison Central Park.  It was a great idea, however as previously stated CMS will not allow us to place any trash cans on the grounds.  This resident was concerned with the amount of trash on the grounds and decided to take action.  Park users Please be responsible and clean up if you use our park.  The person collecting the funds stated they would turn the collected funds (just over $30) to the HOA.  President Doss told them we would use the funds for a future Park Improvement.  Again for the record CMS owns the parkland.  We can only make improvements that are acceptable to CMS and Pinewood.  Our HOA does not go door-to-door collecting money.   This is only being stated because in the past we have had businesses tell residents that we endorse their product, which has not been the case.  Use our web site to find any true sponsors of our events.   We have collected signatures for various petitions over the years, but never money door to door.   
It was also brought up that Selwyn Park has obtained “Poop Stations” from Storm Water Services along with bags that were installed in the right-of-way throughout their neighborhood.  Storm Water Services will not however empty the attached trashcans.  Residents are responsible for this function.  This may be something that the HOA will want to pursue in the future for Madison Central Park.  President Doss recently had a Wedgewood Drive resident tell him she was interested in putting a station in her front yard.   These are put in the ROW. 
Movies at Madison Central Park

4 different residents have asked President Doss about possibly doing movies at Madison Central Park.  One resident said they had all the equipment.  The only issue with doing movies is that there are license fees that one must pay.  Montclaire when they reorganized a few years ago did Movies in Montclaire.  They ran into some issues, and have since stopped showing them.  They initially did them at Montclaire Elementary outdoors.  The final one was moved to the Swim Club of Starmount.  One of Montclair’s former board members shared the following information with President Doss.   The purpose for putting this in the minutes is to let those that brought it up know I had not forgotten about their suggestions.  Sometimes people have great ideas, but they are just not that easy for us to execute them. 

There are 3 companies specialize in licensing-- Swank, Criterion and Motion Picture Licensing Corporation.

Motion Picture Licensing Corporation

5455 Centinela Avenue Los Angeles, CA 90066-6970

Phone (800) 462-8855 �    Fax (310) 822-4440

E-mail: info@mplc.org �   Wesbite: www.mplc.org

LICENSE® AGREEMENT

Swank

10795 Watson Road 

St. Louis, Missouri 63127-1012

800-876-5577

Outdoor $150-$350 per title for license

Must order movie from them

Indoor at a church is $75 per title and you can use your own movie, but you must let them know the title of what you are showing. (Licensing a title)

Thanks Ellen Stenstrom, and Jack Horan for cleaning up Tyvola Road on 9/15/12
IT looks much better!  Ellen decided to pick up Tyvola since she could not be at the Park Work Day.   Jack joined her on the effort.   Thanks to both of you.  

AutoBell Special Offer for Madison Park Resident

National Night Out Madison Park HOA sponsor AutoBell will be sending our Madison Park residents through the US Mail a special offer for their new car wash at Park and Tyvola.  We understand it will include a generous discount on their services as a Thank you for our support, and an introduction to you of their new location.  Watch for that in the near future in your mailboxes.  With two AutoBell’s on our border there is no excuse for dirty cars in Madison Park.  ( http://www.autobell.com/
October 28th Trunk or Treat at Madison Central Park

The Madison Park HOA wants to let everyone know about the following upcoming event to be held at Madison Central Park.


Halloween is less than a month away!  Decorate your vehicle, bring goodies to pass around, and let the kids show off their costumes a few days early.

Set-up will begin on October 28th at 4:00pm in the Madison Central Park parking lot and all cars must be parked by 4:45 to begin the trunk or treat.  The Madison Central Park parking lot will be closed off from 4:45pm until approximately 7:00pm to keep the kids safe.  Remember to bring chairs or blankets to sit on, and warm drinks to keep out the chill. 

If you have questions, would like to volunteer or would like to participate, please contact Daneen Gimson, Madison Park resident at gimsond@hotmail.com.    

As always, friends, family, and neighbors are invited to join.  If you plan to participate please RSVP to Daneen so they can get an accurate idea of how much goodies to have on hand.  

This event is in its 2nd year and was a hit last year.

Pinewood Elementary Fall Festival 10/20/12

Pinewood Elementary is proud to announce the return of their annual Fall Festival!  Come on out October 20th and enjoy the day with your neighbors.  There will be a $5 charge for unlimited bounces in their four bounce houses and games are free.  You don't want to miss their totally original Book Walk - Everyone is a winner!  We have lots of fun planned with free face painting, tours of our beautiful gardens and a costume parade.  The fun will last from 10 a.m. to 2 p.m.  There will be a one mile Fun Run starting at 9:30 a.m.  See you there!

 

Attention business owners!  Get your business name in front of the entire school and the neighborhood:  Consider sponsoring a bounce house or game.  We'll make sure your business name appears on all of our flyers and you can hang your sign at our event.  Contact Keirstenh@unitedtr.com for details.

Our Sept. Matching Grant Application

City acknowledges they received our grant application to Secretary Don Means.   They reported to President Doss via phone that the application looked complete, and at this time they did not need any further clarifications or changes.    President Doss was asked to fill out a form updating Neighborhoods & Business Services on our planned grant, and the work we have done from our Neighborhood Board Retreat this past July.   That information was submitted on 10/5/12.  If approved, our grant contract should sign in a week or two.  Update: N&BS reported the contracts will not sign until around the week of the 12th of November.   Once that happens upon approval we will move forward with our membership drive to every home / CMPD requested auto cling for vehicle identification project. 

Holly Harper / Smith Property Updates

Madison Park resident Holly Harper, (her property backs the sports fields at Smith Family Center on Tyvola), reports some improvement with the trash from the complex.  She is still having issues with balls coming into her property.   Holly reported last week to President Doss and CMS that students were using broken boards from the schools privacy fence to ramp themselves into her fenced in back yard.  She is of course concerned with privacy; players possibly injured on her property, and possible damage to her fence.  CMS provided the following on 10/1/12

Good Morning Ms. Harper,

I hope all is well with you.  I am still working on the concerns we have discussed.  I hope you have seen a decrease in trash, excessive noise and people retrieving balls.  Here are the updates.

Thank you, 
Todd Sherrill 
Senior Portfolio Manager
Charlotte-Mecklenburg Schools 
Email:  todd.sherrill@cms.k12.nc.us 

Options: Updates

1.     Install a 40 foot wide by 40 foot high net to keep the balls on our side of the fence.

        a.    The cost for this net is approximately $3000 installed

        b.    Working to secure funding

2.     Have trash picked up behind fence once a week

a.    Starting today we will have a cleaning service that as part of their contract for the     entire facility they will be responsible for picking up trash on the grounds.

3.     Hands on Charlotte campus beautification day.

       a.    Working towards a winter clean up day

        b.    Winter is a better time because vegetation is lower.

4.     Make sure the Community User is picking up after themselves

        a.    Ongoing communications with soccer group

5.     Install bar gates on the bus lot to deter random use

a.    After careful consideration, this will not be an option due to the nature of the day-to-day operations of this facility.

6.     Have the community user lock goals together at midfield to deter random use

        a.    Ongoing communications with soccer group

THE HOA hopes that now that the communication is open between the resident and CMS these issues will be resolved for all parties.  This school property issues effects all the residents backing the fields. 

Former Candidate for School Board Keith Hurley

Keith contacted President Doss to tell him the following on 9/13/12.  Keith does not live in Madison Park, but supported our desires for high school reassignment as a candidate last year for school board.  President Doss had noted the grass was high, but had not had time to reach out regarding the issues.  If Keith works this hard for us, and is not on the board one must wonder what he would have done for us on the school board.  If he runs again President Doss suggest residents get on board with his campaign.  He has worked as hard, along with Director Jarrett Hunt, as any Madison Park resident to try and make change for our neighborhood for the entire year.   

Keith stated the following:

I did a news interview with Channel 4 last night at Smith Language on Tyvola about the 2.5 feet of grass in at that location.  I got the city involved and they forced CMS to keep that area maintained.  There were 6 schools in the Southside of town that looked like closed factories.  (Lansdown, Beverly Woods, Smith, Montclaire, Rama Rd, Carmel Middle) All of those schools had zoning infractions and the city forced CMS hand.  I will continue to fight for your community! 

 

Keith W Hurley
Nmls #415222
BB&T Home Mortgage 
200 South College Street First Floor 

Keith followed up 9/13/12

“They supposedly cut it last night. CMS says in order to save money they went from 37 cuts a year at each school to 22 this year.  Well, that’s not going to fix anything and I am going to call the city code enforcement office every single time I see a violation.”

Just as FYI for our residents 12 inches is the max your grass is allowed.  Anything over 12 inches is a code violation.  CMS is not exempt from these rules.  311 is the proper department to notify for continued problems.  If you know your neighbor has a mower down, or is unable to make a cut or two please consider helping them out if you can.  If the problem is LAZY then call 311 so they can address.  

 

Elections Next Month Open Nomination Period - We Are Looking for a Few Good Men and Women.  

Each October we open for 3 weeks the nomination period for our HOA BOARD.  Directors serve 2 years’ terms.  They can do two back-to-back terms before being required by our bylaws to take 1 year off.  Officers serve 1 year terms and can be elected / appointed over and over without the required break.  Presidents coming off their terms automatically go to director for a 2 year term. 

Director’s terms are staggered so that we always have consistency on our board.  The following have 1 year left on their terms. 

Margaret Sexton in first term

Richard Todd  in first term

Douglas Welton in first term
Ken Davis Mid term final term before break

Bernice Ledford Mid Term final term before break

Richard Akers Mid Term final term before break

Dee McCandlish Mid Term final term before break

Matt Magnasco Mid Term has had a break and can go 1 more 2 year term after this year. 

Directors currently ending their 2-year term 
Stacy Raynor - Seneca Place (can run 1 more term)

Jarrett Hunt - Furman Place (can run 1 more term)

Sue Valentine-Plyler (must now take required 1 year break or serve as an officer)

Current Officers are 

Martin Doss - President

Jo Ann Means - Vice President

Don Means - Secretary

Cheryl Furr - Treasurer

Both President Doss and Cheryl Furr Treasurer wish to be replaced as Officers.  President Doss has been on our board for 10 years straight.  He has served as Secretary, President, Director, and back as President.  The Means are both wonderful Officers and work very hard for our community.  Either of them President Doss thinks would make a fantastic President.  

If you would like to join our HOA Board please submit an e-mail by 11/1/12 to Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com.  Include why you would like to join the board and what your main interest is for the HOA.  The board will review the request.  All board members and officers are required to be homeowners and live in Madison Park.  We need the information by the date of 11/1/12 in case we need to do a paper ballot for the November 12th, HOA meeting Election.  The only other requirement is every board member and officer must pay their dues.   If you can’t serve please at least pay the $20 dollars dues this coming year. 
Queens Sports Complex Concerns

A few people have raised concerns that Queens is going to be removing trees to install the new tennis courts. Tennis courts have always been part of the final phase going back 10 years.  The following information was shared with Director Stacy Raynor, when he reached out to Queens.  Bill Nichols responded from Queens.
Sent: Tuesday, September 25, 2012 10:05 AM

To: Stacy Raynor

Subject: RE: Queens College and Future Briar Creek Greenway

Stacy,

We will have to remove some trees to construct the Tennis Center; however, there 

will still be more than a 100-foot buffer of trees and vegetation remaining 

between the Tennis Center and Little Hope Creek.

Bill

President Doss is trying to find out from Queens what exactly the negotiated buffer was a decade ago.  Lamar Gunter represented Madison Park as our liaison from the neighborhood years ago and spoke with President Doss via phone on Oct. 6th, 2012.  He seemed to think the 100 foot buffer was about correct, but admitted he did not recall exactly.  President Doss is pretty sure from his memory that the buffer was expanded as part of the initial plans, prior to the ground breaking.  Two of the parties including Park and Recreations director Wayne Weston, and Parks Helms, then our County Commissioner Chair, have moved on from their positions over the last decade.  The Tennis courts apparently will have special lightning on them that will be low impact to the neighbors, and not cause light pollution.  What we would like to know is what the buffer was verses what it is now if any less.  As of this evening no word as come from Queens on the buffer question.  President Doss has invited Queens to attend our November meeting as our speaker.  Director Stacy Raynor had extended an offer for October, but we were already booked with a full agenda.  President Doss would like to know exactly what the final 3 phase plans are now.  The contracts signed over a decade ago required the projects to be completed in 2015.   Queens has stated all along that the courts will be open to the neighborhood when not in use by Queens. Hopefully we can obtain more information to share with everyone, and alleviate any concerns.   Queen’s is normally pretty good about responding to our e-mails.  This time the response has been a bit lacking.  Director Stacy Raynor did receive the following post card.  No one else in attendance knew anything about the card, nor did the HOA receive a post card in our PO BOX.
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The Mecklenburg County Park and Recreation South Park
Region Advisory Council will host a community workshop to
gain citizen input on the design and construction of the Queens
University Tennis Complex on the Marion Diehl Recreation
Center Campus. The proposed complex will provide 11 fenced,’
lighted tennis courts with bleachers, concession stand/rest
rooms. The workshop will be held on Monday, October 22 at
6:30 P.M. — Marion Diehl Senior Center located at 2225 Tyvola
Road.

For additional information please contact Lee Jones at the
Mecklenburg County Park and Recreation Department at 704-
336-8466 or emalil at lee. Jones@mecklenburgcountync gov
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YWCA and Madison Park

President Doss negotiated with the YWCA for them to join us as a sponsor in Madison Park.  They currently plan as of today to sign on as our Holiday Social Sponsor at $150.00.   They are also considering becoming a non profit National Night Out Sponsor for Madison Park at the $200 level next year.  If this works out you will hear more news in the near future. 

Treasury Report – Martin Doss
As of 10/08/12 we have $3,297.70.70 in our checking account. Additionally, $1,253.80 remains in the CDOT Funds.  Thanks to those that paid dues at last night meeting. Those amounts are not reflected in the above total. 
Membership:
President Doss noted that all dues paid starting 9/1/12 are going toward 2013.  If you have not yet paid your $20, you can send a check to: 
Madison Park HOA 
PO BOX 242432 
Charlotte, NC 28224   Paid membership entitles you to one free neighborhood T-shirt. 

You can find HOA applications and the pay pal link at: http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park
Dues are only $20 per household and come with a free t-shirt while they last.  Write on your check, or put in the note section your size desired if paying online.  Small to double XL.   Payment of dues helps us do more for our community, and greatly helps in making plans for the year.  President Doss has stated a great deal of his free time as President is taken up each year finding sponsors to pay for events like our NNO.  If people would pay their dues it would help us do more, and not be so stressful on the board members or him.   If the majority of our residents would simply pay the $20 each year per household we could do so much more, and even have even better events for everyone to enjoy.  You get far more back in the form of Quality of Life Improvements, and all our property values being maintained than you ever pay in.  Look at paying dues as an investment in where you live, and please consider paying your 2013 dues today.  
Open Discussion / Issues / Concerns
None

 
Adjournment:  9:00 PM 









